Communications Circle Minutes
Wednesday, March 8, 2023

Present: Erin Fitzgerald, Linda Moulder, Dan Schaeffer, Scott Fitzgerald, Amy Teel

Consent Items 
We consented to the minutes from the February meeting and the agenda for this meeting

Discussion Items/Proposals – 30 minutes
Erin: Sara’s Interview with Spokane Faith and Values
Interview is coming up March 9; it will be good exposure for our congregation. Scott will make sure to publicize this interview within our church so everyone can watch it. Question: how many times should any given article run in the newsletter?

Scott: Budget for Communications Circle
Not changing much from last year. Adding a line of about $150 annually for MailChimp, which is no longer free. Adding Breeze will probably not replace our need for MailChimp, but Scott will research this. We are trying to keep our budget small to free up money for a minister; the only thing we can cut is advertising/publicity/marketing. We did not spend it all last year so we can probably shrink it this year to $800. On agenda for next meeting: how to spend the marketing budget.

Scott: Breeze Software Report
Disappointed with the overview we got; not much detail. It will probably affect other circles more than ours in general. However, we need to make sure that not many people have access to the email functionality of Breeze. We need to write an email policy; i.e., who has authority to send an all-church email? We suggest: one person from Membership, one from Communications, and one from Finance who are authorized to send emails. Linda will write this suggestion up and send to Dan to present to Governance. Erin feels that Breeze will help Leadership Development keep track of who is in leadership, who is on what circles, etc.

Erin: Newsletter
What do we need to look at with the newsletter in terms of subjects? 
Amy: Lee’s column about what’s going on; a “Wheel of Life” type column where we can put news from people if/when we get it. 
Linda: newsletter is getting to be too long. Need a table of contents at the top, with topics linked to articles.
Scott: do we want to have a monthly newsletter and weekly updates, instead of weekly newsletter? Linda likes this idea; a monthly newsletter could have reports from circles.
Scott: wants every circle to have on their meeting agenda: what do we need to report to the Coordinating circle, put on calendar, put in newsletter?
Erin: pastoral care column with information about people, like Wheel of Life. Need to find someone who is willing to do that work, connected with Pastoral Care. Also it will be easier for her to pull information from circles with a monthly deadline, if we have a monthly newsletter. The newsletter is also how we get items for the calendar. Need to discuss: word limits for newsletter items, need to include contact information, etc.; i.e., written guidelines for article submission.
Scott: would like monthly newsletter with weekly updates. We need a form on the website for submitting articles and calendar events; it could have required fields for title, contact info, how many times do you want this to run, etc. Add a table of contents to newsletter. Let’s brainstorm a list of our dream categories of article, e.g. personal interest, environmental, political, social action, From the President, From the Minister, From the UUA, etc., and then solicit people to write the content. These categories might make it easier to spark ideas in people to write about.
Erin: more intentional articles, and boundaries that help people write better articles. Timeline for these changes: three months? Work on it this spring, take July off, implement in August. Need to notify church as a whole that we’re making changes, and solicit specific ideas from them. 
Scott: originally went with weekly newsletter because of weekly Soul Weaving info. Monthly newsletter will have almost nothing about upcoming services because we don’t get the info much ahead of time. 
Scott: publicize this change and ask for feedback, but without debating it. Make sure newsletter formatting is mobile-friendly.

Next meeting: discuss these suggestions and create a plan for including the congregation, GC, and CC in this congregation. Specific thoughts, comments, suggestions.


Reports 
Amy: wrote up a draft Style Guide for our newsletter and other communications.
Scott and Linda will be meeting soon to talk about next steps with the Asset Library.

Backburner
Forum
Reassignment of collection of member testimonials
Social Media Manager


Reporting to Coordinating Council
We are planning to change to monthly newsletter with weekly updates; we will be inviting congregational input on this change.


To Do List
Amy
· Email 2/8/23 minutes to Scott for website
· Work with Scott on updating member info
Erin
· Add to next meeting’s agenda: how to spend our advertising budget
· Contact Circle leaders for items they want on the calendar
· Ask Coordinating Circle to come up with a new name for Circle Data Sheets
· Talk to Coordinating Circle about scheduling survey so we don’t conflict with any other such surveys
Scott
· Publicize Sara’s interview with Spokane Faith & Values
· Research Breeze email function, whether it can replace MailChimp
· Put Development Funds form (from Linda) on website in Members section
· Figure out permissions for asset library
· Put links to minutes on Circle pages on the website
· Work on questions to put on survey for congregation about website, newsletter
· Work with Amy on updating member info

Linda
· Write up suggestion for Dan to present to GC: Need to create an email policy for Breeze and in general; designating one person from Membership, one from Communications, and one from Finance to be authorized use Breeze
· Send Development Funds form to Scott to put on website in Members section
· Work on information booklet to send to members—this will use the Circle info listed above, plus a member directory, org chart, etc. 
Dan 
· Present Linda’s suggestion to GC on Breeze/email policy
· Suggest to GC that they or some other circle work on creating a tagline for us to use on “pew cards.” We will use “A Welcoming Community” for the time being, but it would be good to have someone work on this topic.
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